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The following appeared in The Northerner Vol. XIX, No.2, March 1919, pp39-40. 

Armstrong College War Memorial. 

We understand that Dr. J. Wight Duff, the Acting-Principal of Armstrong College, recently brought under the notice of the College Council a unanimous recommendation from the Board of Professors that steps should be taken to secure a War Memorial, for the purpose of perpetuating the memory of graduates and students who have given their lives during years of war in the cause of justice and freedom. 

The professors were unanimously of opinion that the most fitting and worthy form of War Memorial would be a library built on a separate site and adequately equipped.

The Council gave its general approval to the project; and as the Acting-Principal pointed out that  this was a matter which vitally concerned students, past and present, it was agreed that a Committee of sixteen should be formed, half of which should represent graduates and under-graduates, the other half to represent the College Council and Staff.

Professor Duff has already addressed the U.R.C. on the subject, and the idea was there very favourably entertained. He was requested to address a General Meeting of students as to the scheme, so that nominations of students might be made to the proposed Committee. This meeting of students has been arranged for February 24th.

It has been suggested that the representatives of former students should be drawn from the Armstrong College Graduates’ Association, the Old Student Union, and the Union of Women Graduates.

The cost of building a library has been estimated at about £40,000, for which it is proposed that a Special Memorial Fund should be raised by subscription from members and friends of the College, and relatives of graduates or students who have made the supreme sacrifice. 

We feel sure that this scheme will appeal very strongly to every student. We may well be proud of the magnificent part which our College has played throughout the years of war, and now, when we are welcoming back so many of the students who have gained honour for their College abroad, we must not forget to show our gratitude to the many who will not return.

There can be no doubt that a library would be the most fitting form of Memorial. In the first place it would satisfy an urgent need of our College, for the single room hitherto devoted to the purpose is quite unequal to containing the books we possess, and will not allow for the growth of the Library in the future. Our present Library is unworthy of a University College and inadequate to its needs.

In the second place, a library would appeal to every department and every student. We can think of no other form of Memorial in which all alike could share. The war has taken its toll from every department, and the Memorial should be of value not to one section alone, but to all.
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